
 

 

CLUBS NEW ZEALAND 2023 SOUTH ISLAND WOMEN’S GOLF TOURNAMENT 
GORE GOLF CLUB – SATURDAY 21 OCTOBER 2023 AT 3.00 PM 

 
 
Attendees: 
B Butler, M Pollock   Alexandra 
K Hobbs, I Bond, S Marsh  Oamaru 
C Thomas, C Brown   Waimate 
R Hopkins, N Carston   Kaiapoi 
F Sutherland    Waimea 
T Cates     Ashburton MSA 
R Leith, N Owen   Invercargill WMC 
R Adler, G Kingi-Hazel   Hornby 
V Hastie    Ashburton RSA 
S Loney, A Carran   Gore T&C 
J Braithwaite    Gore RSA 
 

 
1. Welcome - Neil McDowell, Clubs NZ Board Representative (Chairman), welcomed the 

teams to Gore and to the Delegates’ Meeting. 
 

2. Apologies – Nil 
 

3. There was a moments silence in remembrance of those who have passed away 
during the year. 
 

4. Confirmation of Minutes – Minutes of Delegates’ Meeting held at Oamaru, 22 
October 2022 were confirmed as a true and correct record.  Moved I Bond (Oamaru), 
seconded R Adler (Hornby). 
 

5. Matters Arising – Nil 
 

6. Application to host 2024 Tournament – No applications have been submitted to host 
the Tournament next year.  Ashburton RSA tentatively agreed to host, subject to 
confirmation from their RSA club.  Ashburton RSA to contact Kate Smith, Clubs NZ, 
accordingly.  Moved R Leith (Invercargill WMC), seconded R Adler (Hornby). 
 

Alexandra District Club tentatively agreed to host the 2025 Tournament.  
 

7. Entry Fee for next year’s Tournament - It is minuted that next year’s Host Club will 
determine the Entry Fee. 

 
 



 
 
 

8. General Business 
B Butler (Alexandra) questioned why the Tournament be held over a long weekend 
(Labour Weekend), especially when we are trying to attract younger players.  Many 
are working during the week and long weekends are considered to be “family 
weekends”. 
R Hopkins (Hornby) said those who have to travel long distances need to have the 
Friday and Monday for travelling.   
 
Moved I Bond (Oamaru),seconded R Hopkins (Hornby) that the tournament remain 
over Labour Weekend.  Carried.  B Butler against. 
 
Gore T&C were thanked for hosting the Tournament. 
 
The meeting was closed by the Chairman at 3.25 pm. 
 
 
 
 


